

Minutes of the Sutton Poyntz Committee Meeting held on September 15th 2021 at MH

Present: Hilary Davidson; Jez Cunningham; Jon Waterman; Jackie Greet; Linda Kirkpatrick; Tony Critoph; Kevin Pearce; Shirley Davies; Jackie Raw (introduced then retired)
Also present: Chris Hubbard

	Minutes/Actions	Who
1	Apologies; Andy Hohne; Marianna Dodd; Sue Smith	
2	Minutes of previous meeting, August 11th were accepted and signed. Matters Arising: Letter of thanks has been sent to Jill Kelsey. Mistake on Puddledock Lane sign, JC to follow up with Council.	JC
3	Anything to learn from last events? Picnic and coffee morning, both very successful. MD will organize rota for future Coffee mornings to ensure many helpers outside the committee are involved as well.	MD
4	Forthcoming events. Queen's Jubilee 2022. Owner of field behind pond has been contacted. Possible hog roast. A working party will be set up with people from other groups in the village.	HD
5	Mission Hall AGM: insurance and committee membership have been tabled as agenda items.	
6	SPS AGM Sept 29th A letter has been received requesting the SPS take on Planning issues again. It was removed from our constitution in 2019 at the AGM. There was heartfelt agreement that this committee did not want it back on our agenda because of the divisive nature of planning issues. Some consideration was given to the idea of the SPS being a conduit for alerting people to applications. It was decided that all we are prepared to offer is the website but it would have to cover all SP applications.	
7	Update new website: KP thanked everyone for the feedback. Version 2 will include many ideas/ issues received therein. Bill Egerton's input has been very useful. He does not wish to continue with the present website therefore decisions have to be taken about what we want to save from it. KP hopes to have the new version running by the end of 2021. GDPR issues will be covered in line with UK rules. Number of subscribers will be limited. Forms for new members will be needed for AGM. HD thanked KP for all the hard work on this.	KP JC
8	Noticeboard: Dave Buckley has offered to make a new one.	
9	Community Aspirations: on next month's agenda	AH
10	Strimmer: After some discussion it was agreed that it would be a desirable asset: Council doesn't have capability; it would stop people using weedkiller etc. Possible cost £350. TC and JW to investigate further and make recommendation.	JW & TC
11	Treasurer's Report: Already circulated. £650 in bank. Picnic made £207. Leaflets cost £172	
12	AOB: Wessex Water diverting water from reservoir to avoid possibility of flooding Pond may be affected for a time. Scout jumble sale this autumn.	
13	Next meeting: October 13 th 7pm. Mission Hall.	

pp Hilary Davidson.
15/9/21